
Head Teacher Mrs S. Edwards 

Eastlands Primary School 

End of Term dates. - 

17th July—school closes 

Thursday  3rd September —school reopens for autumn term  

Many thanks to all our parents in supporting the school during the reopening.  With carefully 

planning by senior leadership and the common sense applied by all members of the school 

community the school was a safe and welcoming place for pupils. Children are following the 

systems in place and seem very happy from the feedback we are getting. 

 

Good Luck to Year 6.  We wish all our Year 6 the very best in the future at secondary school.  

Please keep in touch as we love to hear of all your successes.    

Polite reminders:- 

 Please would you keep school informed if you test positive for COVID or suspect a family 

member is showing COVID symptoms  

 Travel to and from school.  Please  walk to school if possible. If you do drive, leave your 

car a distance from the school.  Please do not drive up Lansdowne Place as there are 

more pedestrians walking from the car park gates.  

 School will be accessed through the main front gate only but can be exited from the back 

field gate and the car park gates 

Safeguarding is Everybody’s Responsibility 

Eastlands Primary School 

Lansdowne Place, Rugby CV21 3RY Tel: 01788 57328 

July  Bulletin 1 2020 

How to get tested 

 https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test 

 https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers 

 Or call 119 

Staffing changes for 2020.21 

 Welcome to the staff Miss Stonell who will start in September. 

 Mrs Hopper will return in September following her maternity leave. 

 Miss Towers is reducing her teaching commitment  

 Attached on page 2 is the information about transition of classes 2020.21  

https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test
https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers
https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers
https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers
https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers
https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers
https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers
https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers
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Transition Week 
 

As explained previously child/ren will be visiting their new class teacher and have a morning in 

their new classroom  next week.  Please see next page for details. 

Group 1 transition morning—Tuesday 14th July— until 12.30 

Group 2 transition morning—Friday 17th—until 12.30 
 

Please note your child’s new classroom  ready for September. 

 

 

Year Group Teacher Classroom Teaching Assistant 

 Nursery Dolphins Miss Shipp  Nursery Mrs Allen 

R Penguins Mrs Goff/ Miss Towers Reception Mrs Ryan  

1 Polar Bears 

Mrs Hopper/  

Miss Haynes  

 

Year 1 Mrs Butlin 

2 Tigers Miss Tuckey Year 2  Ms Haynes 

3 Turtles Miss Grubb 
Current Year 3 

 
Miss Huggins 

4 Rhinos Mrs Spyrou/Mrs Birnie 
Current Year 4  

 
Miss Huggins 

5  Orangutans  

 
Mrs Hope  5 Elephants Miss Magdij  

6 Leopards 

(formerly 5 Elephants) 
Mr Northedge 5 Orang-utans  Mr Clements  

6 Pandas (formerly 5 

Orangutans) 
Miss Stonell Current Year 6 Mr Clements 
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Important dates: 

Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

What will happen if there is a confirmed case or coronavirus at school?  

If you suspect you have symptoms compatible with coronavirus (COVID-19), you are advised to 

self-isolate for 7 days. Fellow household members should self-isolate for 14 days.

Where the child, young person or staff member tests positive, the rest of their class/group within 

their childcare or education setting should be sent home and advised to self-isolate for 14 days. 

The other household members of that wider class/group do not need to self-isolate unless the 

child, young person or staff member they live with in that group subsequently develops symp-

toms.https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for

-parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-settings-from-1-june

Transition  week—13th July to 17th July   

Group Teacher Classroom Date 

Group 1 Current teacher New classroom – bring packed lunch 
Monday 13th 
July Year 6 Current teacher In hall 

Group 1 – last 
session for 
Group 1 
  
No Year 6 in 
today 

New teacher New classroom for morning only. 
Please collect N, R Year 1-4 from the classroom 
door. Bring fruit for a snack. No lunch on site today 
Nursery & Reception finish at 12.20 
Year 1 & 2 finish at 12.25 
Year 3 & 4 finish at 12.30 
Year 5 finish at 12.35 and will be walked to the 

school gate 

Tuesday 14th July 
  

New Nursery parent appointments 

No pupils in 
today 

    
DEEP CLEAN 

Wednesday 15th 
July 
  New Reception parent appointments - pm 

Group 2 Current teacher New classroom – bring packed lunch 
Thursday 16

th
  

July Year 6 – Last 
day in school 

Current teacher In hall 

Group 2 – last 
day of term 
  
No year 6 in 
today 

New teacher New classroom for morning only. 
Please collect N, R Year 1-4 from the classroom 
door. Bring fruit for a snack. No lunch on site today 
Nursery & Reception finish at 12.20 
Year 1 & 2 finish at 12.25 
Year 3 & 4 finish at 12.30 
Year 5 finish at 12.35 and will be walked to the 

school gate 

Friday 17th July 
  

Families new to school appointments - pm 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-settings-from-1-june
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-settings-from-1-june
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Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Summary 

 Only one parent should accompany child/ren onto site. Older children will walk in 

independently through their classroom doors. 

 Children to bring in coat, water bottle and Year 6 to bring in own pencil case 

 No hand sanitizer please 

 Do not send children in if showing COVID 19 symptoms now including anosmia 

(impaired sense of taste and smell). 

 There will be staggered drop off and collection times.   

 Please drop off and collect all your children at the time of the youngest child. 

 Do not gather at school gate  

 Please do not enter the building. Communication is through HSCB and emails to admin. 

 You will need to bring medicines that are in date to school on the first day of your child 

return.  

 Deli—bags will be the only school lunch option so you may wish to send your children in 

with packed lunch 

 No scooters and bikes on site please. 

Internal School Procedures—Risk assessment being completed 

 Internal one way system in school to be used  by pupils and staff where necessary.  

 Unnecessary resources moved from classroom including soft furnishing and hard to 

clean resources.  

 Pupils will wash hands frequently. 

 As per government guidance we will endeavor not to mix different groups. Staff will be 

allocated to different groups and kept as the same team as much as possible.    

 There will be times in each week where no pupils will be in so that cleaning of equip-

ment, and the school’s deep clean takes place ready for the following week’s group, 

staff planning, contacting of vulnerable families not in and other key admin.  

Help us by:- 

 Checking your child’s temperature at home each morning before you come to school. 

 Keep your child at home if you think they have been in contact with someone who has 

COVID—19 

 Teaching your child washing hands song and ‘Catch it Bin it Kill it’ mantra 

 Sending in your child with tissues. 
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Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

 The timings for the school day are as follows:   

 Start of the Day:  

 Year 5 (in their designated week) & 6 will come in at 8.45. They will walk 

from the front gate (to Year 5 classroom doors and Year 6 to the hall door) 

independently.  There will be personal distancing measures on the path to 

adhere to. Please do not allow your child to arrive before 8.45am.  

 Year 3 & 4 (in their designated week)  to come in at 8.55. Children to 

walk in independently to their outside classroom  door 

 Year 1 & 2 (in their designated week) to come in at 9.00. Children need to 

use their outside classroom  door.  

 Reception doors will open at 9.10. Children will use the outside class-

room door.  

 Nursery doors will open at 9.15. Children will use the usual Nursery 

door. 

 Arrive at the time of your youngest child please and drop of older siblings as 

you go around the site.  

 The one way system will be used at the end of the day also. 

 Nursery pupils will be collected at 3.00 from the same entrance. 

 Reception pupils will be collected at 3.05 from the same entrance. 

 Year 1 & 2 pupils will be collected at 3.10 from the same entrance. 

Please wait for your child outside their classroom.  

 Year 3 & 4 pupils will be collected at 3.15 from the same entrance. 
Please wait for your child outside on the playground. 

 Year 5 & 6 will be dismissed at 3.20 and meet you at the car park gate or 

walk home by themselves.  

 Arrive at the time of your youngest child please and collect older siblings as 

you go around the site.  

 These times will be revised if necessary. 

 BSAS will be accessed from the car park at the beginning and end of the day. 

We are ensuring children remain in their group bubble during the school day.  This will be 

maintained (staffing permitting).  
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Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

 

 It would be safest if parents walked along Lansdowne Place on the left hand pavement 

as heading into school.   

 Walk around the school site using the one way system that will be sign posted and then  

 Walk back down Lansdowne Place on the other side to keep flow of pedestrians in one 

direction.    

 Do not drive up Lansdown Place towards school gates.  Thank you. 

One Way Route for Children and Parents around school site. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you all for your understanding and co-operation in these matters. 

Reception 

Year 1 

Year 2 

Nursery 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 5 Year 6 

Hall 

In through 

pedestrian 

gate 

Playground 

Exit 

through 

field 

Exit through 

car park gates 
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Warwickshire Multi Agency Safeguarding Board.  MASH  

Emotional Abuse signs to look out for:  NSPCC 

If you are worried about the safety of a child or adult over the summer 

break please follow this link.  

In school we have designated safeguarding leads who will discuss any concerns you make 

have regarding the well being of a child.  They are Mrs Edwards, Mrs Warrington, Mrs Hague, 

Miss Magdij,  Mrs Vikmanis and Ms Haynes. 

Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curriculum  

Thank you to our Parents. 

As we approach the end of a remarkable school year that none of us will for-

get I would once again say thank you to our fantastic parents.  

Over the last few weeks it has become so clear that working together as a 

team has had the greatest positive impact on the children both in terms of wellbeing and 

learning. The process of moving from full closure to partial opening was made easier and suc-

cessful by your unconditional support.  Your constructive feedback was used by school to 

keep improving our communication . 

Beyond the COVID crisis I know that our hardwork in school is always well supported by par-

ents    A big thank you to you all.  I look forward to continuing the home school partnership in 

the coming year.  

Thank you to Staff & Governors 

I would like to take  this opportunity to say thank you to the school staff team.  With incredible 
hard work and carefully anticipated planning the staff have provided a learning package dur-
ing these remarkable times.   

The Admin team ensured communications were picked up and directed to the right person as 
quickly as possible. 

The Premises team have strived to ensure the site has remained clean and safe for all on a 
daily basis.  

I know from parental feedback that the school’s hard work and endeavours have been greatly 
appreciated by our parents.   I wish to add my thanks to all staff. 

Finally I must say a special ‘Thank You’ to the school Governing Body for their unconditional 
support throughout the crisis.  I hope you all have a restful break over the summer. Stay safe.  

http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/mash
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/child-abuse-and-neglect/emotional-abuse/emotional-abuse-signs-symptoms-effects/
http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/mash

